SUAA Board Minutes
April 6, 2017
Board Members present:  Jones, Maguire, Belles, Werling, McLean, Gilbert, Richmond, Brown, Helmers, Pano, Yunker, McLaughlin, Nelson, and Farr.
President Jones called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. in the Wesley United Methodist Church Library.
The minutes of the March meeting were approved as corrected. McLean/Yunker
Treasurer’s report was approved as presented.  Nelson/McLaughlin 
Announcements and discussion items included the identification of a meeting to be held on April 20 in the University Union from 10-11 a.m. for the purpose of communicating with campus employees.  It will be hosted by Human Resources and SUAA and entitled,  “SURS, SUAA, TRS and UPI”.  A $50 gift certificate will be given to Cheryl McCulley for her assistance to our local SUAA chapter. Pano/Gilbert  The Board of Directors will schedule a future meeting with Senator Jil Tracey.
McLean reported the nominating committee has met and will present the following slate: President elect- John Maguire, Treasurer- Penny Yunker, and Director- Judi Dallinger.
Jones identified the SUAA Business Meeting and Dinner on April 25, beginning 6:00 p.m. at Wesley Church with a social hour at 5:30.  Linda Farr will give an update from HR at WIU as part of the program.  Nick Pano will also be on the program giving a legislative update.  The cost of the meal will be $14. Send reservations to Yunker.  The newsletter identifying the event was mailed to local members.
Membership/recruiting report items were identified by Helmers.  She identified packet/folders she had received from the state office for the April 20 meeting.  She reviewed the contents.   There are 663 members in our chapter. 
No State SUAA Board report was given.  Maguire attended a reception hosted by SUAA and SURS in Springfield.  Some legislators attended.  
The S.A.T. report was given by Maguire.  He identified the following individuals who had passed away:  Ann Collins, Dennis Crowe and Vi Stiber.
Farr reported all systems are behind in paying medical vendors.  There may be changes to insurance plans beginning July 1.  Delta Dental is the most behind in payments to health providers. 
The legislative report was given by Pano.  He identified there has been no change since last month in the budget crisis.  This is the 21st month without a budget. The State Constitution states there must be a budget.  Budget committees are still meeting.  We are near the junk bond level.  The State of Illinois is 13 Billion dollars in debt.  3.5 billion is for medical related bills. He identified several new proposals for funding and more court cases related to state funding.   
There were no reports from foundation, publication or technology.
[bookmark: _GoBack]No old business was identified.  New business included identification of the Annual SUAA Meeting in Springfield on June 20/21, 2017.
Adjournment 
Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond, secretary
